
 

 

In loving memory of Arthur Edgar Gardner 
 
Matthew Huish 
January 6, 2017 
 

  
 
Arthur Edgar Gardner born on 20th of April 1958, in Ross Hospital, Paisley at 7:45 pm. 
 
Unfortunately, until his 16th birthday, he was brought up in the children’s home, where he had many 
good and bad memories. 
 

  
 



 

 

At 21, he met the Unification Church through his spiritual mother, Chikako Nauser. She has been very 
supportive and special spiritual mother for Arthur during his life and now. 
 
Throughout his life, Arthur has supported the UPF movement in many ways. One of those is by giving 
Devine Principle presentations which he absolutely loved to do. In our house, we always had people from 
many different religions and denominations where we had different discussions and debates. 
 

  
 
In Arthurs life, he had many days where he felt very high and others when he felt low due to his battle 
with cancer and severe depression. On the 20th February 2016, he had a massive stroke which would 
affect his physical body so much. He was paralysed on his right side, wasn’t able to speak and had to be 
fed through a tube directly into his stomach. 
 
Eventually, he had lost his battle on the 20th of December at 5:15 pm. We miss him very much. 
 
I also want to say thank you to everyone for your lovely messages, for all your support and concerns. 
Thank you to all people who managed to come to Arthur's Songhwa ceremony on the 30th of December 
2016.  Special thank you to Robert Williamson and David Fraiser Harris who gave a lovely service for 
Arthurs send off to the spiritual world. Special thank you to Paul Curry for his beautiful words about 
Arthur. Very special thank you to my Children, Costya and Vladik, who have supported me during this 
very difficult time. 
 


